# CCKC Board Meeting Minutes September 13, 2021

### CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Coleman at 7:00 pm at the main clubhouse.

#### **ROLL CALL:**

In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, George Broecker, Scott Jackson, Larry Mills, Bob Tollman, Alex Modic, Dan Christiansen, Denny Hartmann, Dennis Cronin and Mariann Lerch. Rich Paukner, Jerry Lis, Sue D'Aloia and Bill Lerch were excused.

#### Minutes:

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Denny Hartmann. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Dennis Cronin. The motion passed.

#### TREASURER:

Sue D'Aloia: Sue was excused. Financials and the depreciation list were sent out. The HRO's have been asked to update the depreciation list.

### RIFLE/PISTOL:

Bob Tollman: Business continues to be slow. Families are starting to come on the weekends. We signed 19 new members this month.

### AIRGUN:

Alex Modic: Everything is honkey dorey. We are having matches and seeing families coming out. As the technology progresses in the sport, we are seeing new faces.

#### ARCHERY:

Don Walker has resigned as HRO. As the club has always been and will continue to be supportive of the archery range, we are looking to the RO's for a replacement. The 5 spot league starts this week.

## SHOTGUN:

Dave Fitzwater: August was down a bit. We are starting a 5 stand league and a youth trap league. We are getting some very positive feed back on the range. The lights need to be adjusted on the 5 stand range. Shell availability is still an issue.

The lead reclamation is complete. The cement stairs next to the trap houses have been finished as well as the gravel near the skeet range.

### Black Powder:

Dan Christiansen: Still steady depending on the weather and ammo availability. Sundays have Been good.

### COWBOY:

George Broecker: We had a shoot this past weekend. We had 16 shooters on Saturday and 16 on Sunday. This is down about 50% because of the unavailability of ammo and reloading supplies.

### CORRESPONDENCE:

none.

OLD BUSINESS: The security cameras have been installed at Shotgun. The cameras at the Rifle/Pistol Range should be finished by Friday. The main clubhouse will be next.

We rescheduled our NRA instruction class to August 27, 2022. This year it was BSA specific, but next year we plan to open it up to all youths. The hunter safety class is scheduled for October 9<sup>th</sup>. We are looking for instructors. There was a motion made to allot \$500. for the class by Scott Jackson. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Dennis Cronin. The motion passed.

**NEW BUSINESS: none** 

The membership stands at 3327.

There was a motion to adjourn made by Denny Hartmann. 2<sup>nd</sup> Alex Modic. The motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary